6th Grade LANGUAGE ARTS CLASS

2014-15
Dear Parents and Students,

Welcome to 6th grade Language Arts class!  The class is made up of several areas of study:  writing, grammar, and vocabulary.  The focus in language arts is on communication skills, especially through writing.  Our goal is to have our students feel at ease writing and be able to write in a clear and concise manner.
We will compose many forms of writing this year including narrative, expository, persuasive, and poetry, using the Six Traits of Writing method.  The textbook we will use this year is called The Write Source.  We will write in paragraph form most often and have at least three major writing assignments in essay form.  We try to teach students how to get better at editing their own writing.
MacArthur has identified 100 words that students should know how to spell and correctly use by the time they graduate.  These are common words that are frequently misspelled or misused.  Sixth grade students will learn 40 of these words through mini-lessons throughout the school year and periodic assessments will be given.  A list of these words is in the student’s assignment notebook.
In 6th grade we introduce students to the Stems program, which continues in 7th and 8th grades.  Stems, which are Latin or Greek prefixes and suffixes, are a powerful and useful vocabulary tool to help students gain understanding of unfamiliar words.  Each weekly lesson will include five word stems in which the students will be given the definition and one example word using the stem.  The sixth graders will then be responsible for finding one additional word that includes that stem.   Students will have weekly stems quizzes and a monthly stems review tests.  By the end of 6th grade, your child will know 100 different word stems!
Our class procedures and rules are listed below:

· Work should be completed on a clean full sheet of notebook paper.  Final copies of writing will be done on the computer.  We use Google Docs which is web-based, so students can continue typing at home if necessary.
· Stems are done in a composition notebook that students bring to class on Mondays.
· Students should carry a highlighter and pen with them at all times for editing your writing.  Of course a pencil is always needed.
· Late papers will lose 10% during the first 5 days they are late, and 50% after that.  Late assignments will be accepted until the end of the trimester.  
· Students who attend school functions such as music sectionals are responsible for classwork they missed that day.
· Bring a library book at all times so you have something to read if you finish work early.


If you need to contact us for any reason during the year, please feel free to e-mail or call us.  We look forward to a successful and productive year in Language Arts.

Respectfully,

LuAnn Casurella, Amy Mailloux, Lora Robertson,

Liz Russell, Stephanie Ritter, and Christine Szorc
